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NEW HAMPSHIRE ASSOCIATION OF ASSESSING OFFICIALS 

IAAO AFFILIATE 

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING 

 

                                                         Minutes 

February 12, 2019 
NHMA Center, Concord, NH 

 

 

 

Education Session:  NH Commercial Real Estate Marketplace with Colliers International and Weeks 

Commercial. 

 

 

 

I. Call to Order – President Dan Langille.  

 

 

II. Roll Call - A Quorum of Members being present, 16 members present.  Meeting began at 11:15 

am.   

 

 

III. Secretary’s Report: Secretary Commerford stated that the minutes from the January 8, 2019 were sent 

to the members via listserve email and asked for a motion to accept these minutes.   Kris McAllister 

made a motion to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Norm Bernaiche.  President 

Langille called for a vote; 16-0-0 in favor.   

  

 

IV. Treasurer’s Report: Scott Bartlett passed out a Treasurer’s Report and Income and Expense Statement 

dated December 31, 2018 and February 12, 2019.  He asked for a motion to approve both Treasurer’s 

Reports.  Mark Stetson made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented, seconded 

by Todd Haywood.  President Langille called for a vote, 16-0-0 in favor.  

 

 The 2019 Budget was presented by Scott (see attached for copy).  The proposed budget shows a loss of 

$4,318.  Marti Noel made a motion to approve the 2019 budget as presented, seconded by Jim 

Commerford.   Todd Haywood suggested possibly increasing dues to make up for some of the 

projected loss.  It was suggested that the Finance Committee look at other associations-Town Clerks, 

Tax Collectors, etc. - to see how our dues compare.  President Langille called for a vote on the 2019 

budget, 16-0-0 in favor.  Budget passed. 

 

  

V. Communications/Announcements:   None 

 

 

VI. Regional Directors/County Directors Reports:  No Report 
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VII. Committee Reports: 

 

By Laws:  Tim Ballantine & Robert Gagne –   Bob reported that the committee has re-scheduled a 

meeting to March to discuss how the members are selected to the Ethics committee. 

 

Certification: Rosann Maurice-Lentz – As of this March Norm Pelletier will no longer be tracking 

CNHA recertification credits.  That task will be taken over by Jim Commerford.   

 

Education:   Verna Sharpe –There have been several courses scheduled and information has been sent 

out via listserve.  Information is also available on the NHAAO website.  State Statutes Part I will be 

offered May 13th to 16th and Part II on September 16th to 19th.  Verna stated that based on the IAAO 

pricing structure they need about 18 students to break even.  She said that they do extensive advertising 

and are currently attracting many students from Maine.  She asked if anyone is aware of an 

organization/group they should be targeting to contact her or anyone on the committee.   

 

Nominating: Loren Martin – No Report 

 

Conference: Marti Noel – Marti stated that she looked into several options for the 2019 NHAAO 

Banquet and based on her review the Puritan is the best option.   

 

Legislative:  Jim Michaud – Jim reported that he and Scott Bartlett gave a presentation to the House 

Municipal and County Government Committee regarding the NHAAO that was well received.  He said 

that the legislative spreadsheets have been sent out every Friday via listserve.  The hearing for HB 700 

(utility formula) was held last week.  Jim stated that it went well with no opposition.  There are some 

minor issues with the bill that need to be addressed.  A 3 person subcommittee from the Ways and Means 

committee and members of the HB 324 committee who drafted the formula will meet to iron these out.  

The effective date for this bill is 2020.   

 

Other bills discussed were HB 407 Exempting Antennas on cell towers, HB 464 which will redefine what 

a solar system is and HB 144 relative to changes in property assessments.  Jim stated that the NHMA is 

following HB 210 closely.  This is in regards to civil actions against public officials.   

 

 Scholarship:  Lee Ann Provencher – Lee Ann stated that the committee met this morning and although 

they were hoping to offer more scholarships they understand the limitations of the budget.  She stated 

that the Steve Tellier Scholarship applications are available on the website and the due date is April 15th.   

 

 Membership: Emily Goldstein – No Report. 

            

 Publicity:   Bill Ingalls - Bill stated that he is close to finalizing the booklet for printing and asked that 

any mailing or phone number changes be sent to Treasurer Scott Bartlett before March 1st.   

 

Elections:  Jon Duhamel – No Report. 
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Finance:  Jim Rice – No Report.  The 2019 Budget was approved.  See Treasurer’s Report. 

           

          Communications:  Dave McMullen – No Report.  

 

Ethics: Kris McAllister – Kris reported that Rick Vincent has been elected the Vice-Chair of the 

committee.   

 

 

VIII. Other Reports from Boards and Departments: 

 

NRAAO:  NRAAO Representative Rick Brideau – Rick stated that the conference will be held April 28 

to May 2nd in Newport, Rhode Island.  Registration information is available on the NRAAO website.  

Norm Bernaiche stated that the 2021 conference committee will meet after this business meeting and 

invited anyone with an interest in helping to volunteer.   

 

Information regarding the NRAAO can be found at their website:  www.nraao.org. 

 

IAAO:   IAAO Representative Loren Martin and Kris McAllister – No Report. 

 

For information visit the IAAO website at www.iaao.org 

 

ASB:  ASB Representative Dave Marazoff – ASB member Bob Gagne stated that the Board met on 

January 28th and again voted Betsey Patten as Chair and Bob Gagne as Vice Chair.  They discussed 

LIHTC reporting and HB 700.  He said that the public hearing regarding rulemaking was held and the 

deadline for written comments is February 14th.  The next ASB meeting will be held Friday February 15th 

at 9:30 at the DRA.   

   

Visit the ASB website – https://www.revenue.nh.gov/mun-prop/property/assessing-standards.htm 

 

CUB: Norm Bernaiche – Norm stated that the Board met last week and a public hearing was held 

regarding the rates for 2019.  Any written comment must be submitted by February 14th.  The new rates 

will go to JLCAR for approval in mid-March.  The Board has adopted new forms for the A-5, A-5W, 

CU-10, CU-12 and new form CU-18.   Mary Pinkham–Langer, Andrea Lewy and Susan Bryant-Kimball 

were commended on their work designing the new forms.  Also, Norm stated that they have added the 

issue of contiguous parcels across lakes to their task list as well as how conservation easements relate to 

current use.  They will also look at clearing up the language regarding rights of ways over current use 

properties. 

 

CUB website - https://www.revenue.nh.gov/current-use/index.htm 

 

BTLA: Vacant - No Report 

 

www.nh.gov/btla/ 

http://www.nraao.org/
http://www.nraao.org/
http://www.iaao.org/
http://www.iaao.org/
https://www.revenue.nh.gov/mun-prop/property/assessing-standards.htm
https://www.revenue.nh.gov/mun-prop/property/assessing-standards.htm
https://www.revenue.nh.gov/current-use/index.htm
https://www.revenue.nh.gov/current-use/index.htm
http://www.nh.gov/btla/
http://www.nh.gov/btla/
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DRA: Tom Hughes – Tom stated that the department will be hosting course IAAO 400 on May 6th thru 

the 10th.  He will send out registration information when the details are finalized.  Verna said that the 

Education Committee will also pass along the information via listserve.   

 

 

New Business:   Jim Michaud suggested that the NHAAO provide an Annual Report at the end of each 

calendar year similar to what the ASB provides.  The report will provide a recap of all issues that effected 

the NHAAO as well as programs/education the organization offered during the year.  There were several 

suggestions as to who would be responsible for writing the report, whether it should be the incoming or 

outgoing President.  President Langille stated he will work with the incoming President, Jim Rice, to see 

what will work best.   

 

President Langille announced that the Lawton B. Chandler Award Plaque will be moved to the Board of 

Tax and Land Appeals.  The plaque was taken down by the NHMA during a recent renovation and was 

not going to be replaced.   

 

 

Old Business:   None 

 

 

Adjournment:  There being no further business before the Association Board of Directors,                          

President Langille asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting; no objection, 16-0-0, unanimous in 

favor, the meeting adjourned at 12:10 pm.   

 

 

The next scheduled meeting will be held on March 12, 2019 at the NHMA Center, Concord, NH. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 

James Commerford, CNHA 
 James Commerford, CNHA, Secretary (Meredith) 
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